
 

By Email  

The Planning Inspectorate 

National Infrastructure Planning 

Temple Quay House 

2 The Square 

Bristol 

BS1 6PN 

                                                                                                      19 September 2019 

Dear Sir 

A585 Windy Harbour to Skippool Improvement Scheme  

Reference TR010035 

Proposed Design Changes and Additional Land 

 

I refer to your letter of 29 August 2019 and confirm that all necessary consents to 

the acquisition of additional land have been obtained as follows: 

Plot Persons with an 
interest in the land 

Category for 
purposes of section 
56(2)(d) 

Consent 

1/04b MMO Category 2 Consent enclosed 

1/05 United Utilities Group Category 2 Consent enclosed 

 Environment Agency Category 2 Consent enclosed 

 Trustees of Thornton 
Cleveleys District Horse 
Club 

Category 2 Consent enclosed 

 Paul Smith Category 2 Consent not required – 
see explanation below 

1/05a United Utilities Group Category 2 Consent enclosed 

 Trustees of Thornton 
Cleveleys District Horse 
Club 

Category 2 Consent enclosed 

 Paul Smith  Category 2 Consent not required – 
see explanation below 

4/06k TerryAlbert Hargreaves 
(as joint owner) 

Category 1 Your letter incorrectly 
refers to Terry 
Hargreaves who had 
already provided 
consent.  Consent has 
now been obtained from 
Albert Hargreaves  

 Jane Rosindale (as joint 
owner) 

Category 1 Consent enclosed 

    

    



 

4/06l TerryAlbert Hargreaves 
(as joint owner) 

Category 1 Your letter incorrectly 
refers to Terry 
Hargreaves who had 
already provided 
consent.  Consent has 
now been obtained from 
Albert Hargreaves 

 Jane Rosindale (as joint 
owner) 

Category 1 Consent enclosed 

 Electricity North West 
Limited 

Category 2 Consent enclosed 

4/07a Albert Hargreaves Category 2 Consent enclosed 

 Terry Hargreaves (as 
joint owner) 

Category 2 Consent not required – 
see explanation below 

 Jane Rosindale (as joint 
owner) 

Category 2 Consent  not required – 
see explanation below 

 

In respect of the consents not obtained, I confirm the following:  

 

• Consent has not been obtained from Paul Smith because, having undertaken 

further enquiries, it has been confirmed that he does not have an interest in these 

plots.   

• Consent has not been obtained from Terry Hargreaves and Jane Rosindale in 

respect of plot 4/07a as we have received confirmation that they do not have an 

interest in this land. 

 

Further evidence of the above is available if required.  The Book of Reference 

(Document reference TR010035/APP/4.3) has been updated and will be submitted 

at Deadline 7. 

 

In relation to the consents from Thomas Litherland and Ronald Meadows, please 

find enclosed a full copy of our letter to them to be read alongside their consent. 

 

I should be grateful for your confirmation that the two design changes are accepted 

and do not need to be removed from the dDCO and all other documents as 

previously requested. 

Yours sincerely 

David Hopkin 

Project Manager – A585 Windy Harbour to Skippool Improvement Scheme 

Email: A585WindyHarbourToSkippool@highwaysengland.co.uk 

mailto:A585WindyHarbourToSkippool@highwaysengland.co.uk



